
    
    

 

CITY OF HURST          

 
COUNTY OF TARRANT 
 
STATE OF TEXAS 
 
On the 7th day of September 2023, at 5:00 p.m., the Hurst Community Arts and Historic 
Landmark Preservation Committee of the City of Hurst, Texas, convened in Special Meeting 
at the Library, 901 Precinct Line Road, Hurst, Texas, with the following members present: 
  
 Billye Runnels-Jones ) Chair 
  

Janice Pyles-Trostle ) Members 
Mary Wismann     

 Cyndi Evans  
 Nell DeLaughter   
 Anne Stimmel 
  
 Kyle Gordon   ) Executive Director of Community Services 
 Hannah Ditgen  ) Community Services Management Assistant 
 Jesse Loucks  ) Library Director 
 Paige Lutz   )  Recreation Administrative Assistant 
        
with the following members absent: Dallas Snow, constituting a quorum, at which time the 
following business was transacted:  
 
I.  Call to Order 
 Billye Runnels-Jones called the meeting to order at 5:01 p.m.  
 
II.  Roll Call of Members 

Paige Lutz conducted the Roll Call of Members.  
 

III.  New Business 
 

A. Utility Box Art Project – Art Selections: Hannah Ditgen displayed photos of 
the ten selected designs and noted their locations as follows: 
 

• Pipeline Rd. and Bellaire Dr. 

• Intersection of TX-26 and Chick-fil-A 

• W Hurst Blvd. and Bellaire Dr. 

• W Hurst Blvd. and Hurstview Dr. 

• Precinct Line Rd. and Donna Dr. 

• TX-26 and Hurstview Dr. 

• Brown Trail and Pleasantview Dr. 

• Hurstview Dr. and Airport Freeway 

• E Bedford Euless Rd. and Brown Trail 

• Hurst Blvd. and Bell Flight Blvd. 
 
 



COMMUNITY ARTS AND 

HISTORIC LANDMARK  September 7, 2023 

PRESERVATION COMMITTEE    

 

 

 

2 

Anne Stimmel made a motion to approve the Utility Box Art Project artwork 
selections. Motion seconded by Janice Pyles-Trostle. The motion prevailed by 
the following vote: 
 
Ayes: Stimmel, Trostle, Wismann, Evans, Runnel-Jones, Delaughter 
 
No: None 
 

IV. Informational Items 
 

A. Hurst Oral History Project Update: Kyle Gordon shared that the City’s retired 
Fire Chief, David Palla, is not available to be involved in the Oral History Project 
at this time. Staff will proceed with the completion of Phase VI and revisit David 
Palla’s participation in the future. 

 
Jesse Loucks gave a brief update on the Oral History Project, stating that the 
City’s videographer will not have Allan Heindel’s video ready by the 
Committee’s next regularly scheduled meeting. Staff estimates the City 
videographer will complete Mr. Heindel’s video to show at the Committee’s 
January meeting. Staff plans to show former Councilmember David Booe’s 
video in October. 
 

B. Next Regular Meeting Date: Kyle Gordon reminded the Committee of the next 
regularly scheduled meeting on October 27th. 

 

V. Board Member and Citizen Comments 
 

Cyndi Evans inquired about the upcoming TxDOT project involving TX-26 and if the 
construction will impact the selected utility boxes along that corridor. Kyle Gordon 
stated that the project should not impact the Utility Box Art Project in the near future. 

 
VI.  Adjournment 
 

 There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned by Chair Billye Runnels-
Jones at 5:18 p.m.  

 
 APPROVED this the __________ day of _______________________, 2023. 
 
 
 APPROVED:      ATTEST: 
 
              
 CHAIR       RECORDING SECRETARY 


